

January 9, 2014

The Honorable Mary Beth Scow President Las Vegas Valley Water District 500 Grand Central Parkway 6th Floor Las Vegas, Nevada 891555-1601

Dear President Scow:

I would like to take this opportunity to follow up on the Open Meeting Law question raised prior to the January 7, 2014, Las Vegas Valley Water District (District) Board of Directors' meeting. We believe that Commissioner Sisolak identified a valid concern that caused us to reevaluate our noticing practice. Following that reevaluation we have determined that the best course of action would have been to repost the January 7, 2014, meeting to a later date. Given these circumstances and to cure any potential violations, it is our intention to repost the entire agenda for a public meeting on January 21, 2014. We will also make a permanent change to our posting policy going forward. Lastly, contrary to at least one published report, we are unaware of any opinion from the Office of the Nevada Attorney General related to the District's January 7 meeting.

If you or any members of the Board have questions or concerns regarding this matter, please contact me directly.

John J. Euls

Sincerely,

John J. Entsminger

Senior Deputy General Manager